SUDBURY TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SUDBURY TOWN COUNCIL HELD IN THE ASSEMBLY ROOM, TOWN HALL, SUDBURY, ON TUESDAY 14^{TH} SEPTEMBER 2021 AT 7.00PM

Present: Mrs Ayres Mayor of Sudbury, in the CHAIR.

Mrs J Antill Mr A Osborne
Mr N Bennett Mrs J Osborne
Ms J Carter Mr J Owen
Mr T Cresswell Mr J Sayers
Mr S Hall Mr J Thomas

Ms E Murphy

Mr C Griffin Town Clerk

Mrs J Budd Deputy Town Clerk Mr P Faircloth-Mutton County Councillor

A short prayer was said by the mayor before commencement of the meeting.

1 APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Ms L Fowler, Miss A Owen & Mr R Spivey.

2 <u>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</u>

In accordance with guidance from Babergh District Council's Standards Committee, Mrs S Ayres, Mr T Cresswell, Mr A Osborne and Mrs J Osborne declared that they were Babergh District Councillors. Ms J Carter declared that she was a Suffolk County Councillor.

Councillor N Bennett declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 10.

3 DECLARATIONS OF GIFTS AND HOSPITALITY

No declarations were received.

4 REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION

No requests for dispensation had been received.

5 MINUTES

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on Tuesday 13th July 2021 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.

6 <u>CO-OPTION OF A NEW MEMBER</u>

Following the resignation of Mr Williams, members were requested to co-opt a new councillor. Four people had put their names forward for co-option; Tom Burrows, Keith Grinsted, Tom Keane and Tim Regester. Each candidate was given three minutes to introduce themselves and to outline their vision for Sudbury if successful. Members then asked each candidate a series of questions.

RESOLVED

Members voted as follows:

Round 1: Mr Burrows = 3 Mr Grinsted = 3 Mr Keane = 0 Mr Regester = 6

Mr Keane was eliminated.

Round 2: Mr Burrows = 4 Mr Grinsted = 2 Mr Regester = 6

Mr Grinsted was eliminated

Round 3: Mr Burrows = 4 Mr Regester = 7

Mr Burrows was eliminated.

Mr Regester was duly co-opted as a town councillor and gave his declaration of acceptance of office.

7 REPORTS

a) County Councillor's report – A copy of Councillor Ms Carter's report is shown at minute page 555.

Councillor Ms Carter answered various questions relating to School transport, highway issues, and children's services.

Members were concerned with the proposed highways alterations that would see HGV's being directed up Ingrams Well Road. Suffolk County Council were aware of the Council's feelings on this.

Ms Carter thanked the Town Council for their assistance to a homeless man who had now been found temporary accommodation by Babergh District Council.

Councillor Faircloth-Mutton advised members of the following:

- From 2025 Sudbury will have 3 County Councillors. Three new wards named East Sudbury, Stour Valley and Sudbury East & Cornard.
- He fully supports the campaign against the closure of the Sports Centre.
- He attended a meeting with Councillor Jan Osborne, Councillor Michael Holt Portfolio holder for Economic Growth, and Councillor John Ward Leader of Babergh District Council to discuss the proposed Hybrid plan for Market Hill.
- He advised that he'd had a meeting with Councillor Ms Carter and Councillor Hall regarding the strategic lorry route. Ms Carter advised that discussions at Suffolk County Council had been moved from September to October.

 Mr Faircloth-Mutton was given details on a number of blocked drains around Sudbury, particularly at the bottom of Newman's Road/East Street junction and Girling Street.

Concerns were raised over the poor quality of repairs to potholes.

- He attended a Springlands Action Day where it was established that the drains have not be cleared for many years. This has been forwarded to the Cabinet member at Suffolk County Council to be investigated to ensure that Springlands receives its fair share of cleaning in the future.
- Mr Faircloth-Mutton had met with fellow County Councillor Miss Carter over the land ownership of People's Park. Suffolk County Council are requesting potential sites for planting 'Healing Woods'.

RESOLVED

That Councillors Ms Carter and Mr Faircloth-Mutton be thanked for their reports. Both Councillors would give an update on issues raised at next month's meeting.

b) District Councillors' report – A copy of Councillor Mrs Osborne's report is shown at minute page 558.

Councillor Mrs Osborne informed members that Babergh were very frustrated with the amount of car parking ticket machines that were out of order. Unfortunately, the parts for the machines came from a European supplier, so at the moment there was a very long delay.

Members questioned why the Sudbury Town Centre Manager had not been recognised by Babergh District Council for the huge amount of work she had contributed to the Virtual High Street. Councillor Mrs Osborne stated that the awards were for district councils and that different awards were available for town and parish councils.

RESOLVED

That Councillor Mrs Osborne be thanked for her report.

c) Policing report: The Town Clerk read out the Police report. A copy of the report is shown at minute page 561.

RESOLVED

That members were concerned about specific areas of Sudbury where drug dealing appeared to be taking place, along with the lack of visible Police Officers conducting regular patrolling in the centre of Sudbury on foot.

8.45pm – Members approved a 30-minute extension to 9:30pm.

d) Public Forum

A trader from the town asked about the lack of signage to businesses – **This was on** the agenda to be discussed by the Leisure & Environment Committee at the end of September.

A member of the public raised concern over the lack of youngsters taking up roles in voluntary organisations and asked the council to develop plans to address this.

8 TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE FOLLOWING COMMITTEES:

The Chairman discussed each planning meeting individually:

Planning, Development & Highways 5th July 2021

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

The Chairman advised of the resignation of Mrs Jill Fisher as the Council's Tree Warden. The Committee had refused permission for the felling of a healthy walnuttree in Clermont Avenue (which Babergh had now also refused), plus discussion on a 'black spot' in York Road.

Planning, Development & Highways 19th July 2021

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

Initial discussions were held on the future plans for Market Hill. The committee had refused a proposed development in Acton Lane on highways grounds. Approved the expenditure of the Welcome Back Fund.

Planning, Development & Highways 2nd August 2021

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

The committee had discussed two schemes for Market Hill and expressed a preference for scheme B. This was only an initial indication of their feelings and issue would go forward as already planned to a study day to allow all members to discuss the detail with members of the highway authority. Refusal had been given to a development in Ballingdon Street on the grounds of overdevelopment.

Planning, Development & Highways 16th August 2021

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

The committee had received a presentation from Churchill Retirement Living on their proposal for Belle Vue. Members had requested that a face-to-face consultation be held with the public in addition to their planned online efforts. Refusal had been given to a development in Priory Walk on the grounds of overdevelopment. Members had discussed the potential impact that the St Peter's redevelopment will have on the highway. Officers informed members that they are being kept well informed as the work progresses.

Planning, Development & Highways

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

31st August 2021

Human Resources

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

16th July 2021

Human Resources 27th July 2021 It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

The Chairman advised that the committee had discussed the Christmas Party for the elderly – a decision on whether this will go ahead would be considered at the September meeting. It has been agreed that St Edmund's day in 2022 would be celebrated and a small committee had been set up to work on plans for celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee in June 2022.

Leisure and Environment

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT

27th July 2021

Extraordinary Finance 19th July 2021

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT.

The Chairman advised that the committee had agreed to purchase more dog dispenser bags, had decided not to contribute any funding to the 'Stansted Airport Watch' group and had agreed the Direct Debit authorisation sheet produced by the Town Clerk.

Finance

It was RESOLVED to ADOPT the REPORT.

7th September 2021

9 BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL PARKING STRATEGY

Councillor Mrs Osborne advised that the parking strategy consultation document had been temporarily withdrawn to allow flaws in the questionnaire to be addressed. It was hoped that a new consultation questionnaire would be launched within a week and it was planned that the online workshops would be rescheduled.

RESOLVED

That Councillor Mrs Osborne be thanked for her openness and the Town Clerk for the work he contributed.

10 <u>SAVE SUDBURY SPORTS CENTRE</u>

Mr J Hill, a campaigner to save Sudbury's Sports Centre, attended the meeting to brief members on his campaign and solicit their support.

A public meeting had been arranged at the Town Hall and the date had been rescheduled for Wednesday 29th September at 7pm. All members were invited to attend.

Mr Hill explained that he had not received any definite answers from Ormiston Academy as to whether the closure of the sports centre was permanent.

RESOLVED

That the Town Council support the campaign to reopen the sports centre and suggest that Mr Hill seeks the support of our local MP Mr James Cartlidge.

That Mr Hill contacts the Regional Schools Commissioner. They have a role in monitor the performance of academies and could take action when an academy was underperforming.

Members were very disappointed that the school had not involved the local community before making the decision.

9.30pm - Members approved a further 10 minute extension to 9:40pm

11 PICKET FENCING FOR CHRISTMAS TREES

A report detailing the purchase of Picket Fencing to go around the Christmas Trees is shown at minute page 563.

RESOLVED

That under the power of Local Government Act 1972 s144, members approved the expenditure of £763.20 (excluding VAT) for the purchase of picket fencing to go around the Christmas trees.

12 MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

A copy of the mayor's announcements is shown at minute page 564.

RESOLVED

That the Mayor be thanked for her report.

The business of the meeting was concluded at 9.36 pm.

Chairman.....

3 Page Report for September 2021 to Sudbury Town Council - From Jessie Carter (SCC Councillor)



Endeavour House, SCC Meeting:

On the 8th of September I attended Endeavour House for a full SCC meeting. We (the opposition) asked about the identified £20m of upgrades needed for out cycle network, unfortunately,

the motion was voted down by the 42 votes to 17, as the administration said it could achieve the improvements without having to borrow that sum of cash.

The opposition Green, Liberal Democrat and Independent group said people needed to be given a reason to leave their cars at home, which meant investment in walking, cycling and public transport infrastructure, If yearly targets aren't set we will have no incentive to actively go out and see to raise the money.

I am fully aware of our lack of cycling facilities and as a county councillor for Sudbury I will personally look for ways to solve the issues within the town to give residents what they are require and what we need to reduce cars within the town.

Local Police / Safe Neighbourhood Team:

At the end of July, the local police / Safer Neighbourhood Team held a couple of public meetings, one in Bures and one in Sudbury on the Market Square during the 'ASB Engagement Week' These were very well received, and I have requested for more, as well as one to be held with the town council on a more regular basis.

Speed Limits:

Speeding is a major issue within residential areas making them unsafe for pedestrians and fellow road users. SID's (Speed Indicator Devices) are being put up around the town on a rota basis and the results are being sent through to myself. I then can look through these and access where speed limits and speed reductions urgently need to be assessed. This evidence can then be passed onto Highways and the Police and then action can be taken to reduce the speeding going on within the town.

Cycle Paths & Pedestrian Priority:

Details of pedestrian and cycle elements of the "Green Walk" and "Cultural Mile" scheme will be developed as part of the current design work. However, in principle, the signalisation of the Ingram's Well Rd/Newton Rd junction will have pedestrian facilities and we are then looking at extending the footway from Newton Rd to the park entrance in Ingram's Well Rd. The changes at the East St/Girling St junction will also provide opportunity for improvements. The proposed new junction at the Station Rd/Gt Eastern Rd junction will also include provision, although details have not been developed yet.

The earliest that works will commence is towards the end of 2022. Planning will also be required for some elements that extend beyond the highway boundary.

Lorry Route:

Cllr Smith has confirmed that the lorry route plan review that was due to take place this summer will go ahead towards the end of September.

If anyone has any questions for Cllr Smith regarding this I will be happy to pass them on.

Unsuitable Roads For Large Vehicles:

I have had both Cats Lane and Christopher Lane accessed and it has been agreed that both roads are unsuitable for larger vehicles such as HGV's and Lorries. New signs will be placed at the entrance to both roads informing drivers that the roads are unsuitable.

Chilton Wood's:

Application for phase 1 of the Chilton Woods development was approved by a majority of Babergh District Council, even after they were questioned by the Green Party's Cllr Jamieson regarding their Green integrity, most of the council did not stand by his questioning. TW provided disappointing environment obligations, they confirmed they will continue with gas boilers and minimal PV panels.

Sudbury Sport's Centre:

After OSA announced it would be ending its contract with Abbey Croft Leisure Centre, The Head, Academy Trust Board and Cahir of Governors have been questioned by myself, the town clerk and the newly formed Sports centre action group, asking for an explanation for the closure and an outline for their plans for the future use of the sports facilities by the community. A meeting is to be held on the 21^{st} with a public Q & A to hopefully answers some questions although regrettably the school has declined to join.

Market Surgery:

I carried out my first "surgery" meeting on Market Hill last Thursday, it was a success with lots of residents coming out to speak to myself. I was there from 9am till 3pm and will hold another one on the 14th of next month.

Recycling:

After some strong persuading Babergh District Council has allowed 2 recycling bins back into the town centre. These were previously trialled a few years ago but due to the high contamination rate they were unsuccessful and were taken away. I am hopefully this time they will be a success and we will be issued with more. I am also pushing for local businesses, school and groups to sign up to the teracycle scheme to lower Sudbury's waste.

Cats Lane / Elm Road / Hillside Road:

After receiving a feasibility study, written in 2019 (that I have sent out to some of you) I have had the senior design technician from SCC come and access the area with myself and he has said that the report remains the same; the issues are the same today along with the costs in justifying them. The conclusion was that the most effective option would be to work with BDC to offer a dropped kerb scheme.

I will be speaking to residents to see if this is something that would interest them and then speaking with BDC to look at the possibilities.

Ballingdon Bridge:

I have had confirmation that all the lights (not just the faulty ones) on Ballingdon bridge will be replaced with new LED lights before March 2022.

I was informed that cleaning of the bridge was not a priority and would take place only when other maintenance was being done, I am requesting for the bridge to be cleaned whilst the new lights are being installed.

Residential Parking – SCC Response:

Regarding the lack of on-street parking provisions, It is the responsibility of SCC, both provision and enforcement. Since the introduction of civil parking enforcement there has been a rise in residents saying that the TRO's that are now in place and now being enforced are not fit for purpose, or out of date for the types of use they now need. I have spoken to highways and infrastructure department about getting a highway survey done, I have been advised that these cost in the region of £30k - £50k but do include the works to put right any issues, so that isn't just for the survey. I am currently looking to outsource this funding as it isn't something my budget will cover.

Highways / Highstreet Updates:

In July I met with Highways Engineer Paul Gant where he reported some of my concerns about the highway and footpaths. We spoke about many things such as; The broken drain outside of the town hall, the missing heritage bollard outside the old mountain warehouse, the broken signs on the Cornard road / kings hill roundabout and unsuitable wobbly paving slabs through the town. Out of everything he reported (on my behalf) the only works to be carried out was the pipe outside of the old shoe zone building, everything else remains unfixed. However, I have asked for this works to be chased up asap.

Please remember that faults can be reported on the SCC Highways tool online.

- Some major holes have been filled up along Siam Place road.
- The blocked drain along Gregory street have now been cleared and should no longer cause any issues with heavy rain fall.
- Footpath 4 (from Woodhall Road to Clarence Road) will be closed whilst building works take place. This will be from 13.09.21-13.03.22 and the diversion route will be from Woodhall Road Tudor Road

Healing Woods / Covid Memorial Tree's:

I am aiming to work with the town council and local organisations / businesses to find an appropriate place to have a "Healing Woods" planted within Sudbury. This will be on the agenda of the next Leisure & Environment meeting, However is any Councillors have any ideas for places that this could go please feel free to contact me.

District Council Report to Sudbury Full Council 14th September 2021.

Jan Osborne

An update on Covid-19 in Suffolk

August saw us reach the end of the Government's roadmap out of lockdown, however our work to support the district's recovery continues.

Regular bulletins continue to be produced to give a snapshot of the current Covid-19 situation in Suffolk - along with updates on the work being carried out as part of Suffolk's Local Outbreak Control Plan. You can find the bulletins through existing fortnightly updates for councillors, or via the Suffolk County Council website.

An update on the vaccine rollout can be found on the SNEE NHS COVID-19 Vaccination Service website.

We continue to play our part in response to the pandemic, alongside public sector colleagues within the Suffolk Resilience Forum, supporting in the event of local outbreaks as well as continuing to offer support to our communities and businesses. Please see the council website for more.

Statement regarding Afghan refugees

August also saw the Government announce its new resettlement scheme for Afghan refugees. Whilst the full details are yet to be confirmed, it is clear that the Government needs local authorities everywhere to step up and support this national effort.

All councils in Suffolk are committed to this cause. We have already helped a small number of Afghan interpreters and their families to resettle in Suffolk, in addition to ongoing work to support unaccompanied asylum seeking children and other refugees entering the UK. In the coming days and weeks, the district, borough and county councils will continue working with the Government to do what we can to provide assistance to vulnerable refugees.

Local Energy Showcase will champion green businesses

Businesses and community organisations are being urged to tackle climate change by joining Suffolk's first ever showcase event celebrating sustainability and green energy. Please encourage anyone who may be interested in your towns and parishes to take part.

The Local Energy Showcase, organised by Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils, will promote how different types of energy can be used by communities and businesses help reduce their impact on the environment, lower costs and contribute to the fight against climate change.

Tickets are now available for the two-day extravaganza, at Wherstead Park in Ipswich on 21 and 22 October. The event is open to all businesses with an interest in finding out more about local energy solutions and as well as community groups and parishes who would like to understand and explore the benefits of using local energy solutions.

The Local Energy Showcase, marks the Councils' recognition of a climate emergency and their commitment to the Suffolk-wide aim to become carbon neutral by 2030, aims to inform and update visitors on the latest in green energy. Featuring keynote speeches from specialists in the field, workshops, as well as the chance to participate in a Q&A session with a panel of experts.

Design blueprint agreed for Chilton Woods

Details of phase one of Chilton Woods and the development's design code received approval last month – ensuring a high quality, well designed, sustainable new community which meets the needs of residents

Districts to play crucial role in international cycling event

Babergh and Mid Suffolk have now announced the locations for the thrilling Sprints and challenging Queen of the Mountains climb of stage six of the Women's Tour.

The world-renowned cycling race is set to travel through Suffolk on Saturday October 9, when this year's winner will be crowned in Felixstowe after a day of racing staring from Haverhill.

Plans are in place for the peloton to pass through Babergh and Mid Suffolk, with the districts set to host some of the toughest sections of the tour.

Development of Car Parking Strategy

Now's your chance to have a say on Babergh and Mid Suffolk's future parking strategy - with residents, businesses and visitors across the districts urged to help shape plans for the next decade.

The need to support the two districts' economic regeneration, whilst simultaneously meeting environmental and alternative sustainable travel ambitions, is a difficult balance to achieve – and now residents are being asked to help by sharing their experiences.

The council is working with key stakeholders, including Suffolk County Council as the highways authority, town and parish councils, business groups, as well as local organisations to find the best future solution for everyone. They are also keen to hear the views of individuals via an online questionnaire at www.babergh.gov.uk/parkingstrategy2021 and www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/parkingstrategy2021, running until 28 September. Anyone wishing

to take part who does not have internet access should call 02392 432756 to request a paper copy.

Our aim is to develop a parking strategy that is fit for the future, so our district can continue to thrive and be a place people are proud to call home. We must ensure shoppers, tourists, visitors, residents, workers and commuters have access to sufficient, good quality, safe, welcoming and easy-to-use parking.

Of course, the parking strategy must reflect both the need for private vehicle parking and our climate change ambitions, and support more sustainable transport options such as buses, trains, and cycling, to connect our communities.

The final parking strategy is due to be approved by cabinet in Autumn 2022.

Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils Awards

The councils were pipped to the Council of the Year title at last night's Improvement and Efficiency Social Enterprise Public Sector Transformation Awards 2021 – but won a gold award for its Virtual High Street initiative supporting local retailers, and silver for service improvements by its Planning Enforcement team.

The economic development team scooped the Gold award in the asset management and regeneration category, recognising the innovative way that the councils worked with key partners to support businesses impacted by unprecedented closures during the Covid-19 lockdowns.

The online platform was launched in Sudbury for businesses and traders to have an easy-to-use online presence to keep connected with customers while they were forced to close their doors during the lockdown restrictions. Many of the businesses had no previous online presence and the Virtual High Street gave them a platform to showcase their business to a wider audience.

The success of the pilot, which was run in partnership with Sudbury Town Council and Stowmarket based technology partner Queue Technology, has subsequently seen the Virtual High Street expand to Stowmarket and Hadleigh supported by funding from the Suffolk Inclusive Growth Investment Fund (SIGIF).

The councils fended off competition from more than 100 other organisations nationwide to become Council of the Year finalists, winning a Bronze award behind Wigan Council and Mid and East Antrim Borough Council.

Meanwhile, the councils' planning enforcement team won a Silver award in the Customer Focus category, for streamlining processes and using technology to speed up investigations and put information at officers' fingertips in order to improve the service for residents.

Police Report to Full Council – September 2021

Good morning Ciaran

Hope you're well. Unfortunately due to a busy schedule I'm unable to attend the meeting.

I can only provide a quick snapshot on how things have been looking recently in the Sudbury area.

Dwelling Burglaries – We've recorded a couple of dwelling burglaries in the last month as well as several more in the surrounding areas of Cornard, Glemsford and Great Waldingfield – enquiries still ongoing.

Anti Social Behaviour – Please to report ASB incidents appear to have levelled off especially with reports of vehicle nuisance in the car parks, unless you know otherwise?

Assaults – With Covid restrictions lifted and people going out and enjoying the weekend at licensed premises there's obviously been more incidents occurring in and around these venues – only last weekend there was a GBH in Kings Street with enquiries ongoing with CID.

Two assaults occurred near the Sudbury Railway Station on the informal footpath and Bury CID are undertaking the enquiries.

I'm aware there has been some concern about these two assaults and a few people in the community wishing to assist intoxicated revellers and those that fear walking home alone. Whilst I completely understand their good motives, I would rather this role is performed by Pastors who have the relevant training and link with the police. If anyone would like to offer some spare time and be part of the policing family please direct them to Specials and Volunteers found on the website.

Moped Theft – We did see a slight increase over the summer with theft of mopeds, again this has decreased and officers were making owners aware in order to maximise security.

Catalytic Convertor Theft – Pleased to say that theft of catalytic convertors has finally taken a downward trend in the last month but acutely aware this could suddenly increase once more. This area of crime is on the Force agenda and been subject to a lot of work of research and analysis with specific car owners highlighted and to be contacted to attend dedicated catalytic marking days.

Domestic Violence – I will add that whilst some areas of crime have fallen which is always good to see, officers have still been attending a number domestic violence incidents which include assaults, harassments and other related offences.

Hope this provides some overview of what's been happening.

Kind regards

Matt

A/Insp Matt Gilbert

Haverhill and Sudbury SNT Localities

13th and 14th September 2021

<u>Agenda item – Full Council – Tuesday 14th September 2021</u>

What is required: Purchase of Picket Fencing for the two Town Centre Christmas Trees (Main Tree and Memory Tree)

Why it is required: To replace the existing barriers following feedback from town council members last year, and comments posted on social media by members of public, regarding the 'unsightly' barriers and advertising banners around the trees.

At the July Leisure & Environment Committee members resolved 'That there will be no advertising around the Christmas Trees and that the purchase of Picket Fencing or other alternatives be discussed at the September meeting' (Due to supply delays from the manufacturers this has been brought forward to full council).

How will these be funded: The cost to purchase the picket fencing has not been included in this year's budget so would have to be funded from General Reserves and would be a one-off payment.

What will be purchased and where from: Investigations have been made into purchasing picket fencing for both trees (example photograph attached).

I have obtained a quote from Ridgeons to supply suitable picket fencing as follows:

Main tree -12×1.8 mtr panels (3 panels for each side) Memory Tree -8×1.8 mtr panels (2 panels for each side)

How much will it cost: 20 x 1.8 mtr panels @ £25.65 each = £513

20 x smooth planed rounded top posts @ £12.51 each = £250.20

Total excluding VAT = £763.20

How long will it last: The picket fencing would be a one-off payment and should last between 10 and 20 years if it is looked after and not vandalised.

Teresa Elford Mayor's Secretary & Event Co-ordinator

13th September 2021

MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR

Tuesday14 September 2021

Thursday 29th July High Sheriff's Garden Party

Saturday 31st July 100yrs since British Legion formed in Sudbury

Saturday 7th August Sudbury Annual Regatta

Saturday 14th August Official Opening of All Saints Church Hall

Wednesday 18th August Art Exhibition St Peter's Church

Friday August 20th

Graduation Ceremony T.G.S

Monday August 30th Hillside Care Home Fun Day

Saturday 4th September B.B.Q MID-Suffolk Chairman

Sunday 12th September St Peter's Closing Party